











Department is charged with maintaining up-to-date water right records, one could argue
that the public’s constitutional right to know who holds rights to use water belonging to
the people of Montana outweighs a water right holder’s interest in maintaining privacy of
those records. Using that rationale, the Department could decide to provide the list to
DFWP and others who request such a list. However, because the information is still
readily available to the public, and members of the public may make their own lists using
the Department’s query system, it is unlikely that the Department’s compliance with
Mont. Code Ann. § 2-6-1017 would violate the public’s right to know. The public may
access the information and create a list, but in strict compliance with the statute, the
Department would not generate the list for the public.

Recemmendation

The Water Resource Division’s current interpretation of the statute as prohibiting
it from sharing a distribution list with water right holder contact information outside of
the agency is consistent with the plain language and legislative history of Mont. Code
Ann. § 2-6-1017.7

® It may be helpful to identify how other state agencies handle such requests. One example is the
Department of Environmental Quality, which includes the following disclaimer on its public records
request webpage:

“Please Note: DEQ will not provide distribution lists to anyone. Montana Code Annotated at 2-6-
1017 forbids public agencies from distributing mailing lists and further forbids anyone from using an
agency-prepared list as a distribution list. Anyone violating this law is guilty of a misdemeanor.”

7 Pursuant to Mont. Code Ann. § 85-2-243(1)(a), the Department is required to “provide such information
and assistance as may be required by the water judge to adjudicate claims of existing rights.” This includes
compiling and providing mailing lists of water right holders to the water judge upon request. These lists do
not meet the definition of “distribution lists™ in Mont. Code Ann. § 2-6-1017(2), and dissemination of these
mailing lists to the Water Court by the Department is not prohibited by the statute.



